
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 29 July 2004 

13. NEW BUS STOP LOCATIONS 
 
 The Board considered a report seeking the Board’s approval for the establishment of four permanent 

bus stops as a result of the Environment Canterbury’s north-west and southern bus service reviews.   
 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 1. That a bus stop be installed on the south-west side of Claridges Road commencing at a point 

25 metres from its intersection with Opal Place and extending in a north-westerly direction for a 
distance of 12 metres (41 Claridges Road ). 

  
 2. That a bus stop be installed on the north side of Prestons Road commencing at a point 

20 metres from its intersection with Freebairn Street and extending in a westerly direction for a 
distance of 12 metres (1 Freebairn Street). 

 
 3. That a bus stop be installed on the north side of Prestons Road commencing at a point 

60 metres from its intersection with Aztec Place and extending in an easterly direction for a 
distance of 12 metres (85 Prestons Road). 

 
 4. That a bus stop be installed on the south side of Prestons Road commencing at a point 

24 metres from its intersection with Clipper Place and extending in a westerly direction for a 
distance of 12 metres (66 Prestons Road). 

 
 


